
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

The past four weeks since coming out of Lockdown have been an absolute joy and the sounds of classes learning and playing outside 

this week has been music to my ears. I especially delighted in the Easter orienteering taking place again (see page 15). Learning has 

carried on at a pace whilst balancing the need to ease pupils back into their routines and to give them confidence in their abilities.  

Our newsletter records this yet again, with Design and Technology as the focus of the week in the year group pages.  

 

I am proud how our pupils have managed their return to school and would like to give a special thanks to our parents/carers for your 

continued support and also all my colleagues for successfully completing another unusual term. One member of staff who will not be 

returning after Easter is Miss Clements and I wish her the very best in the future with gratitude for all her work here. 

 

Covid-wise, we are not out of the woods yet - Year 5 having two positive cases this week proves that. With restrictions easing (I for 

one cannot wait for my haircut!), it is likely that infection rates will rise but hopefully the vaccination programme continues to have a 

good take up to minimise this. I am glad to have had mine and encourage everyone that is eligible to have theirs done too. Don’t take 

my word for it though, Lenny Henry on page 4 makes a good case for it as well as many other high profile Britons. 

 

I haven’t got enough space left to give more highlights of this newsletter. I suggest you first have a go at today’s special competition 

on page 9 with amazing time limited prices to be won. After that, read and reread its great content at your leisure including a new 

monthly computing feature on page 6. 

 

I wish you all an excellent Easter break and happy holidays 

 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 

  

NB. Don’t delay in booking your 6th May consultation with your child’s class teacher by going to powenfield.schoolcloud.co.uk/ . See 

email sent with full details earlier this week. 
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Newsletter  
1st April 2021 

 

Attendance this week 
                    

Ash 81.90%            1H 91.33%           2A 94.29%         3F 92.51%             4F 87.34%                6B 89.37% 
Birch 91.16%          1K 86.96%           2L 85.26%          3G 88.61%            4H 96.30%               6T 94.71% 
Oak 82.65%            1T 91.40%           2T 89.36%          3W 96.77%          4R 91.91%                6Th 94.62% 

 
Well done to Birch, 2A and 3W for best attendance this week. 

Overall attendance since Monday 8h March 2021: 94.71% not including FS2 and Y5 
 

 

 

This week we focused on the Values:  
The following pupils modelled these well: 

Cristiano 1H, Nawal 1K, Ameena 1T, Temple 2A, Nisa 2L, Caleb 2T, Jason 3F, Yunas 3G, Christos 3W, Tamara 4F, Thomas 4H, 

Haitem 4R, Toprak 5G, Qasim 5K, Harun 5T, Sidita 6B, Jack 6T, Mertcan 6TH 

 

 

https://powenfield.schoolcloud.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

linked to our learning that we have read this week: 

Nida in 3G is enjoying her book called, 
'Glog'. She recommends this book to her 
friends in class.  

'The story is about a boy who gets lost 
from his tribe and his family and is lonely, 
but he makes friends and learns to look 
after himself. He wants to find his family 
so he can feel safe again.' 

Social reading groups in the sun! 

This week, Years 4 and 6 spent some time reading in the sun! 

These sessions are child led with quality texts that engage them. 

Mrs Jones was caught reading a story to 1H in the sunshine!  

 



 

 

 

 

Spring Term Certificates 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sir Lenny Henry’s open letter to encourage Black Britons to take the COVID-19 vaccine, signed by some of the most high-profile names in the UK 
 
Dear mums, dads, grandparents, uncles, aunties, brothers, sisters, nephew, nieces, daughters, sons and cousins, 
 

We love you! 
 
We know we don’t say it often enough and sometimes we have our disagreements, like all families do, but wherever you are we love you from the bottom of 
our hearts and we know you love us. 
 

And we want to see you again. COVID-19 has kept us apart for far too long. We want to hug you, we want to celebrate with you, we want to go out for dinner 
with you, we want to worship with you, we want to go and watch football and cricket with you, we want to beat you at video games – in the same room so we 
can see the look on your face when we do. 
 

But in order to do all that – we all need to take the COVID-19 jab. It’s all of us in this together. 
 

Things will slowly get back to normal. Well what people are calling the new normal. The reality is the new normal may mean needing a vaccine to do many of 
the things we now take for granted. 
 

Because we love you – we want you to be safe and we don’t want you to be left out or left behind. While other communities are rushing to get the vaccine and 
millions have already been vaccinated, some Black people in our community are being more cautious. 
 

You have legitimate worries and concerns, we hear that. We know change needs to happen and that it’s hard to trust some institutions and authorities. 
 

But we’re asking you to trust the facts about the vaccine from our own professors, doctors, scientists involved in the vaccine’s development, GPs, not just in the 
UK but across the world including the Caribbean and Africa. Many of whom are our relatives, many of whom have made the ultimate sacrifice to protect the 
people of this country from this pandemic. 
 

And the thousands who volunteered to be part of the vaccine trials so that we know it’s safe and works for people of all ethnicities. 
 

Don’t let their sacrifice be in vain. Don’t let your understandable fears be what holds you back. Don’t let your concerns be the thing that widens racial inequality 
in our society. Don’t let Black people continue to be disproportionately impacted by this terrible disease. Many in our community say they do not want to take 
the vaccine, much more than other groups. But the fact is we have been disproportionately affected by the virus, many of our loved ones have died. Don’t let 
coronavirus cost even more Black lives. 
 

We love you. We don’t want you to get sick. We don’t want you to die. 
 

We know you love us too so please hear us and when your turn comes, take the jab. 
 

And once you do, tell cousin Mo to do the same (is he really my cousin?) 
 

Let’s do this together. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Lenny 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE EVENT YEAR 

01.04 
School breaks up at 1:15pm for EYFS/KS1 and 1:30pm for KS2 for 
Easter 

all 

19.04 Start of Summer Term 1 all 

23.04 Vocabulary Day to celebrate Shakespeare’s Birthday all 

03.05 May Bank Holiday – School closed  

06.05 Polling Day - School closed and Parent Consultations all 

28.05 Inset Day - School closed  all 

31.05 Half Term Break all 

07.06 Start of Summer Term 2  

10  & 11.06 Fluoride varnish program  Nursery to Year 2 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

A letter to young people from Gavin Williamson MP, Secretary of State for Education 

 

 

  

I wanted to let you all know how grateful I am for the way you have responded to the huge challenges you have all faced 
throughout the coronavirus pandemic. 

Whether this is your first year at school or your final year of college, I know the disruption you have all faced to your education 
since the pandemic began has been incredibly challenging and has meant completely changing the way you learn - either 
learning remotely at home or continuing at school or college with fewer of your friends around you and lots of safety measures in 
place. 

Whether you were at home or at school, the disruption last term and throughout last year asked a lot of you and your families. I 
am filled with admiration for the incredible way you all responded and the resilience you have shown. Not being in school or 
college with your teachers and friends was a huge sacrifice. Everything you did, with the help of your families and your schools 
and colleges, and everything you missed out on – time in school, taking exams, seeing friends, playing sport and much more - 
made such a huge difference to helping us stop the spread of the virus. I want to say a huge thank you to all of you. 

Getting all young people back into school and college safely has been my priority throughout the pandemic. I know how vital it is 
not just for your education but also to spend time with your friends and to feel happy and secure. All our lives have changed a lot 
in the past year but the challenges that young people have faced have been some of the hardest. I will continue doing everything 
in my power to make sure that all of you are supported to boost any areas of work you’ve had less time at school to study, get 
the qualifications you deserve and have the opportunities you need to succeed. 

Continuing to follow all the safety measures your schools and colleges have worked hard to put in place, as well as taking a test 
twice a week, is so important and helps us to stop the virus spreading. The testing that thousands of you have been taking part 
in at school and college is a vital part of this. I am so grateful to you and all the staff who have supported you to do this. I know 
your schools and colleges have worked incredibly hard to prepare you to test yourself at home. 

As most of you at secondary school and college move to testing yourself regularly at home, it’s vital that you continue to test and 
report online twice a week through the Easter holidays and after you return to school. Home testing twice a week for you and 
everyone you live with makes a huge difference and means you are playing a really important role in helping us move back to a 
more normal way of life. Your school or college will continue to support you and make sure you have tests. You and your family 
can also find out more about home testing here. 

I was delighted to see the enthusiasm with which so many of you returned to school at the beginning of March and I am sure you 
have had a wonderful few weeks catching up with your friends and teachers. It was fantastic to meet pupils delighted to return to 
school on my visits to schools like Arden Academy and Bedford Free School and to see so many more of your reunions on social 
media. I hope that the new term will be just as enjoyable and successful for all of you. 

 

Rt Hon Gavin Williamson CBE MP, Secretary of State for Education 

 

https://dfemedia.blog.gov.uk/2021/03/24/five-things-you-need-to-know-about-home-testing/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 used their 

orienteering skills to find 

Easter eggs. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 5G used the poem “The British,” by 

Benjamin Zephaniah to inspire their own 

version linked to our school values 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you know what these symbols  

are on the Easter candle? 

 

 

 

 

What is their meaning? 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Does your child travel to school on the bus?  

Did you know they must have an Oyster Zip card?  

Please see the link below and follow the video instructions to apply for your child’s free zip card. Children aged 10 and up can be 

refused entry onto a bus without a zip card.  

 

https://tfl.gov.uk/fares/free-and-discounted-travel/5-10-zip-oyster-photocard 

 

 

Kind Regards  

 

Mrs Rees 

 

Easter Assembly with Father Stephen 

Father Stephen joined Year 2 in the Easter assembly 

today. In groups, they narrated the Easter story to 

the school through a recorded video.  

Together they reflected on the symbolism of Jesus 

entering Jerusalem on a donkey rather than in suit of 

armour on a stallion, what can be learnt from Jesus 

washing his disciples’ feet and is ultimate sacrifice on 

the cross. 

 

https://tfl.gov.uk/fares/free-and-discounted-travel/5-10-zip-oyster-photocard


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 First Aid practical burns lesson 

 The first aid session this week was how to deal with a burn. All 3 classes were so enthusiastic and enjoyed the roll play session – 

the faces show distress but it was just acting, honest! 

Year 6 showed they were all Ready, Safe and respectful of each other throughout the afternoon. 

 

First aid for a burn 

1. Cool the burn under cold running water for at least ten minutes. 

Cooling the burn will reduce pain, swelling and the risk of scarring. The faster and longer a burn is cooled, the 
less the impact of the injury. 

2. After the burn has been cooled, cover it with cling film or a clean plastic bag. 

This helps prevent infection by keeping the area clean. Cling film or plastic bags provide an ideal covering 
because they don’t stick to the burn and reduce pain by keeping air from the skin’s surface. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


